

Dear Pastors and Churches,

August 2025

Blessings, brothers and sisters, as share about our ministry in Northern Argentina once again.

We want to deeply thank you for your prayers, as well as the financial support that allows us to advance the work of our Savior.

We are very grateful that our Lord allows us to be useful in His work. We deserve nothing, but everything is by grace.

La Gracia Baptist Church (Tucuman) has continued its activities in recent months, and we have had visitors who have come to teach the Word of God at our institute. The church also continues with its ministries, such as the Sewing Ministry, where the sisters repair and prepare clothing for the mission field. Since the beginning of the year, this ministry has been able to provide clothing to many children in indigenous communities who are in great need.

The marriage ministry also held activities, holding meetings with unsaved couples, and we were able to share the plan of salvation with them. I ask for your prayers for a young couple, Joaquin and Paula. They are not married but live together. It is our desire that through discipleship we can help them grow.

We were blessed with visits from Brother Michael Pawers from the USA and Pastor Harry Callejas from Nicaragua. The brothers brought great teaching to both the institute and the church. The motto was "Leader with Vision." God greatly blessed the church, especially the leaders of our congregation. It was a time of spiritual growth. Please continue to pray for Brother Rene Zurita. He is wheelchair-bound, and we are still trying to find him a clinic so he can be rehabilitated and walk again. I ask for your prayers for our leaders so that they may continue to grow.

Faith Baptist Church (Rosario de La Frontera) Like La Gracia Baptist Church, the members who visited us also taught at the institute and at the church, using the same motto, "Leader with Vision." This was a necessary topic because this church itself is new.

With the church leaders, we continued visiting a town named Trancas, with a population of 35,000. We are making contacts, and as we reported in the previous letter, it is a town without a Baptist church or one with good doctrine. We have a family that is already welcoming us, and we are praying for a place where we can hold our first meeting. We ask for your prayers so we can have a place where the Word of God is taught.















We continue with the construction of the church. By the grace of God and the support of our members, we have already been able to purchase the windows and doors for the church. We are very encouraged to see God's hand at work in these difficult times.

Regarding the trips to the mountain churches and indigenous communities, we have been unable to travel in recent months due to costs and lack of resources. Our car also needs new tires for the type of roads we must travel on. We are planning to travel in mid-October to three locations: Valle Grande, Valle Colorado, and Humahuaca. I ask for your prayers to secure the resources and be able to share the ord with the brothers and sisters in these communities.

Brothers and sisters, thank you for taking the time to read our letter, as well as for your prayers. We pray for you, your country, and your churches.

Prayer Requests:

- For our health. May the Lord give us strength to continue serving. I still have stomach problems, but we trust that we will recover.
- Regarding our livelihood, we are not able to cover our budget, but we are very grateful
 for what we have received, which is a great help.
- For the funds to purchase the roof of the church in Rosario de la Frontera \$2,000 still needed.
- To repair the floor \$1,300.
- Tires for our car \$400.

Contributions for our ministry should be made payable to IPM and sent to IPM, Inc., 100 Spring Ave., Hanover, PA 17331-2717 Be sure to include a note designating "Fraga Support" or any other special designation you may have for us. Thank you.

If you have an email, please help us to help this missionary save postage by receiving his newsletter by email. Please take a moment to contact us at office@ipmworld.org with your email and home address and use "subscribe Fraga prayer letter" on the subject line.

International Partnership Ministries, Inc.

100 Spring Ave. Hanover PA 17331-2717

Electronic Services Requested

ALETTER FROM YOUR MISSIONARIES,

ALETTER FROM YOUR MISSIONARIES,